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June 19, 2020 

The Honorable Todd M. Turner 

Chair 

Prince George’s County Council 

County Administration Building 

14741 Governor Oden Bowie Drive 

Upper Marlboro, Maryland 20772 

Dear Chair Turner: 

Enclosed for County Council’s approval is an amendment to the previously submitted 

bond-enabling bill for County Buildings.  This amendment seeks to add enabling authority for a 

new project, Clinical Health Facility.  This is the project we discussed in regard to providing a 

greater focus on mental health and other health related services for our citizens and residents.  

Once adopted by the County Council, this bill in addition to the others previous submitted, 

excluding school facilities, will be placed on the November 3, 2020 ballot for consideration by 

the voters.  Section 323 of the County Charter states that school construction bonds are excluded 

from approval of the voters. 

Each of these bills lists the individual capital projects along with the aggregate amount of 

borrowing authority being requested.  These five bills are for Public Works and Transportation 

Facilities - $178,150,000; Library Facilities - $28,829,000; Public Safety Facilities - 

$44,477,000; County Buildings - $133,000,000; and Community College Facilities - 

$121,714,000. 

The County Council’s favorable consideration of this legislation is greatly appreciated.  If 

you have any questions, please contact my office or Stanley Earley, Director, Office of 

Management and Budget, at (301) 952-3300. 

Sincerely, 

Angela D. Alsobrooks 

County Executive 
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